Colonel Harry B. Allen, Commandant, R.O.T.C., Stanford University, California.

Dear "Peto":

Along in April and May I had quite a bit of correspondence with Resalind. She asked me to write her in care of Miss Lucille Raubinger, 225 South Osage Street, Independence, Missouri, which I did. She desired that letters go there rather than go to her mother.

When she was in Lawrence she told Bess that when she registered for war service or something she had told Agnes that she was going to register under her real name, Rosalind Allen, and that her mether did not say much about it. When she came out here she wanted to know all about you and any bit of news she was eager to receive. She had heard that you had been raised to the rank of colonel and she was immensely proud.

It is none of my affair but I know that she would be more than delighted to hear from you occasionally.

I trust that Hannah and Marjorie are well. Mary told me of her fine visit, and Pete and Mary have written saying they enjoyed themselves immensely.

It is not necessary that you send this correspondence back.

With all good wishes, I am

Fraternally,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA: AH
Enc.